HESLINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING HELD IN THE MEETING ROOM
ON TUESDAY 21 MARCH 2017 AT 7.30PM
Councillors Present:

David Blacketer (DB), 
Pauline Bramley (PB)




Richard Bramley (RB)
Paula Clements (PC)




Peter Hall (PH) 

Lady Dorothy Lawton (DL)
                                                      
Zena Richards (ZR) 
Jeffrey Stern (JS)












In Attendance:


Fiona Hill (FH) - Parish Clerk




Keith Aspden (KA) – CYC Ward Cllr

Public Present:

1
Public Session – None
17/144 To accept apologies for absence:
None
17/145 To record declarations of interest in items on the agenda:


Local Plan – PB, RB, ZR

Neighbourhood Plan – PB, RB, ZR

Meeting Room - DL 

FH had circulated by email advice from YLCA regarding interests.

17/146 To confirm the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 21 February 2017:

The Minutes were still in draft, so would be approved at the next meeting
17/147 To discuss matters arising from previous minutes:
1. Main Street Footpath outside Post Office/Shops
KA would take a look at the footpath, as Cllrs felt it was in need of re-surfacing. KA would speak to CYC Parking Enforcement/Trading Standards to see if anything could be done about parked cars over-hanging the footpath.
2. Vacancy

FH reported that CYC had been informed of the vacancy and would advise if/when co-option was authorised.

3. Taxis.  No response from any of the firms. KA to ask CYC to follow up. 
17/148 To Discuss, if necessary, long-standing matters:
1. Appearance of village
FH was asked to contact Gordon Eastman about
- tree felling within Little Wood near the Atmospheric Building.

- broken low white fencing around Church Field
1.1 Trees along Main Street – 
The Parish Council were unclear why the quote had now appeared to double in price and the majority of Cllrs felt a second quote should be obtained. RB/DL/JS would obtain quotes from companies who they had used.
1.2 Community Assets – 
The Public House was now open and according to an article in the York Press the ACV had been granted by CYC

1.3 Village Signs – NTR
1.4 Outgang Parking – 
KA had emailed information and prices for bollards, but it was agreed not to proceed at this time. This matter was discussed at length, as the Parish Council acknowledged this was a tricky issue and any action may create other issues. PB would speak to the Sportsfield Committee asking them to remind teams to advise away teams where to park correctly. It was unanimously agreed to defer the matter but think about signage, proposed: JS, seconded: RB
1.5 Grass Verge outside The Lodge Residential Home

KA had emailed information about stone, but it was agreed not to proceed at this time, as the Parish Council unanimously agreed that they did not want to apply for a licence. This matter was discussed at length, as the Parish Council acknowledged this was a tricky issue and any action may create other issues. KA was asked to research with CYC if the parking bays on Walnut Close could accommodate a delivery only parking bay.

1.6 Dog Bin – Low Lane

KA advised that there was no capacity for an additional bin, so he was asked to research with CYC if an existing bin could be relocated.
2. Highway Matters 
2.1 Lord Deramores Primary School Parking Issues

FH had written to Richard Frost, GB Chairperson asking that the Parish Council be updated with any car parking plans and requesting they ask the contractors to make good the verges.
2.2 University Road/Cycle Track – NTR
2.3 Standing water near bus stop near gyratory

It was adjourn this matter until after the resurfacing work was done. KA would report the blocked drain by the bus stop on Field Lane.
3. City of York Council

3.1 Local Plan – 
KA reported that the additional work was currently been undertaken and another consultation would take place late summer. This would be based on the information received from the MOD and the DCLG had broadly agreed to delay.
3.2 Article 4 (2) Direction – 
Nick Allen had sent an updated draft to CYC and had a meeting with them this Thursday.
3.3 CYC Community Governance Review - NTR
3.4 Rights of Way – 
KA had the map, which he would hand deliver to PB
4. University of York

4.1 Antisocial Behaviour

FH had circulated a letter from Julian Sturdy following his discussions with Hannah Brian, York University. Cllrs felt it was a very positive response of the bus company to move the route and behaviour had improved.
5. Neighbourhood Planning

FH reported that the CYC Grant Agreement had been signed, sealed and returned. Bill McClean had advised that there were no changed to the finance sheet this month. John Lawton was collating the resident questionnaire responses. Agreed that the business questionnaire could be printed once the comments from the meeting were acted on. The website and emails were discussed at length. It was agreed to set up an NP email address. Emails could go to Bill McClean as recipient and cc FH, as the responsible Officer .All correspondence in/out would be cc to FH for filing.
6. Major Events - Yorkshire Marathon – NTR
7. Communication-

- Website – NTR
- Newsletter – A new editor was required and the deliveries would need to be reviewed, so this would be discussed at the next meeting.
17/149 To receive any matters raised by members of public:
· Cllrs were asked to monitor the number of Sinclair vans parked in Main Street
17/150 To report and make relevant recommendations on new planning applications: 

Letter A:We support the application 



Letter B: We have no objections 



Letter C: We do not object but wish to make comments or seek safeguards as set out overleaf 



Letter D: We object on the planning grounds set out overleaf 


The Parish Council discussed these planning applications and FH was asked to respond as follows:

1. 17/00431/TCA
5 Main Street
Letter C – Unanimous

No objections, however, as the application is in a Conservation area, we request that the Conservation Officer after consultation, if required, with the Arboricultural Manager or his Department regarding the tree works, should be satisfied with the application.

2. 17/0411/OUT
Pool Bridge Farm
No Objections

3. 17/00472/TCA
University of York, University Road
Letter C – Unanimous

No objections. However, as the application is in a Conservation area, we request that the Conservation Officer after consultation, if required, with the Arboricultural Manager or his Department regarding the tree works, should be satisfied with the application. The Parish Council would urge you to consider underplanting some saplings for future generations.
4. 17/00571/TCA
The Vicarage, School Lane

No Objections
17/151 To report planning decisions by City of York Council:





FH had updated the planning log, which was listed on the agenda and appears at the end of these minutes.


17/152 To receive reports from representatives of following outside bodies:
1. Ward Councillors 
NTR
2. North Yorkshire Police:
Report cover period 15th February   – 14th March 2017

Anti Social Behaviour

3 x Reports of ASB

Crimes

1 x Theft of a cycle

Miscellaneous 

2 x various reports from Hoax calls to Concern for safety checks, nothing of note.

Roads

1   x Minor Road incidents

University Crimes

3 x Crime “Thefts”

1 x Crime “Fraud”

1 x Crime “Violence”

PCSO Tony Barge had also emailed as follows – “I am getting in contact with you all to advise that from the start of April there is going to be a change in Police contact for you all as I am moving into a position within a new Community Safety Support Team and will therefore no longer be your local officer. I may well still be involved with your communities particularly with the local schools but this detail is still being confirmed. 

At this moment in time I do not know who your new contact will be as details are still being arranged but I wanted to let you all know as soon as I could, if there is anything that comes up that we need to know then please feel free to email myself and I will ensure that the information is passed on for you.

I would like to take this opportunity to say thank you to you all and that I have enjoyed working with you all over the past few years, may I wish you all good luck for the future”.

PCSO 5652 Mel Parkin had emailed as follows – “Covering the Heslington Parish Council area will PCSO 5648 Hall, PCSO 3611 Ward and one other once trained, the Sergeant will be 1379 Daniel Leach. If we could also take this opportunity to remind Parish Councils that if you would like to contact the team please use the generic email which is checked twice a day, rather than individual officers.  The address is SNAyorknorth@northyorkshire.pnn.police.uk” 
3. Heslington East Community Forum
NTR
4. Good Neighbours Forum 
NTR
5. Ouse and Derwent Drainage Board
NTR
6. Sports Field
Another Cllr was needed to represent the Parish Council, so this would be discussed at the next meeting.
7. York Environment Forum

DL had attended a recent meeting, when air quality and flood panning were discussed.
8. Alms Houses

ZR reported that at a recent meeting it was agreed that a donation could not be given towards the repairs of the Hesketh Bench, as the results of a consultation of residents concluded that it was not used.
9. The Meeting Room

DL reported that Ward Funding had been received for a new microwave. Two estimates had been received for work to the roof and back window (J Mark/L Gray). It was unanimously agreed to accept the quote from J Mark. The Committee would manage the project and the invoice would be sent to the Parish Council. It was unanimously agreed that PB could write in support of a Yorventure grant application towards the cost of refurbishment and redecoration of the Meeting Room kitchen.
9.1 Hearing Loop
Ward Funding of £911.00 had been received. The Committee would manage the installation and post installation ongoing.

10. Fulford & Heslington Ward Team Meeting 
Ward Team Meeting

20Apr17
4.00-5.30 p.m.
Heslington/Fulford

Ward Committee Meeting
26Apr17
6.30-8.00 p.m.
Heslington Church
17/153 To receive any new correspondence received by the council:
Cllrs noted receipt of emails circulated by FH as follows –
· Tesco Bags of Help Fund
· North Yorkshire Police Fund
17/154 To receive matters raised by members:
- Church Car Park 
JS had spoken to Rvd Johannes who had given an excellent response with full explanation of rationale for signs. Cllrs understood the car park was now available for school drop off/pick up
17/155 To discuss matters raised by Parish Clerk/Responsible Financial Officer:

1. Bookkeeping records for year ending 31 Mar 17 to date
The financial report was circulated around Cllrs.

2. Internal Control Checks

These were deferred until the next meeting

3. Matters raised with/by Yorkshire Local Councils Association (YLCA)
- FH had circulated an email regarding S137 funding – “Section 137 of the Local Government Act 1972 expenditure limit for financial year 2017/2018. The Department of Communities and Local Government (DCLG) has informed the NALC that the appropriate sum for the purpose of section 137(4) (a) of the Local Government Act 1972 (the 1972 Act) for local (parish, town, village, community and neighbourhood) councils in England for 2017-18 is £7.57. This is the amount that results from increasing the amount of 2016-17 (£7.42) by the percentage increase in the retail index between September 2015 and September 2016 (of 2.0%), in accordance with Schedule 12B to the 1972 Act. FH advised as follows – “Heslington PC adopted the General Power of Competence at the Annual Parish Council meeting in May 2015, so it can no longer use S137 as a power for taking action, except for three exceptions. The General Power of Competence is a very broad ranging power, far wider than any power that has previously been available to town and parish councils”.
- FH was asked to contact YLCA to ask if the transparency code would fund the hearing loop.
4. Work Place Pensions
NTR
5. To approve the following invoices for payment

5.1
Parish Clerk



Salary


£268.35
001687

5.2
Lengthsman



Salary


£312.00
001688
5.3
HMRC




PAYE


£435.00
001689
17/156 To confirm the dates of the future meeting(s) on Tuesdays at 7.30 p.m. in the Meeting 
Room as:





18 April 2017


16 May 2017

20 June 2017


18 July 2017


15 August 2017

19 September 2017


17 October 2017

21 November 2017
19 December 2017
FH advised Cllrs that she would be away from Thu06Apr17 to Fri14Apr17 inclusive, with no/little internet/email access.
	14/02462/FUL
	1 Innovation Way
	Approved

	14/02828/FUL
	Sports Centre
	Approved

	15/01534/FUL
	Sycamore Barn, Langwith Stray
	Withdrawn

	15/01738/ADV
	Enterprise House
	Approved

	15/01782/FUL
	Game Keepers Cott, School Lane
	Approved

	15/01798/TCA
	1 The Outgang
	No Objections

	15/01856/LBC
	24 Main St
	Approved

	15/01928/TCA
	Siward House, Main St
	Refused

	15/02019/FUL
	Heslington Post Office
	Approved

	15/02030/TCA
	Walnut House
	No Objections

	15/02129/TCA
	Field House, 9A School Lane
	No Objections

	15/02135/TCA
	Croft Cottage
	No Objections

	15/02168/TCA
	Spring Barn, Main St
	No Objections

	15/02190/LBC
	Heslington Hall
	Approved

	15/02845/FUL
	The Berrick Saul Building
	Approved

	15/02898/FUL
	Rose Villa
	Approved

	15/02898/FUL
	Barn Owl Manor
	Approved

	15/02532/FUL
	24 Main St
	Approved

	15/02533/LBC
	24 Main St
	Approved

	16/00681/FUL
	Natwest, Main St
	Approved

	16/00628/ADV
	Charles XII
	Approved

	16/00935/FUL
	25 Turners Close
	Approved

	16/01150/FUL
	Game Keepers Cott, School Lane
	Approved

	16/01613/TCA
	9 Hall Park
	Consent

	16/01624/OUT
	Pool Bridge Farm
	Withdrawn

	16/01789/TCA
	9A School Lane
	No Objections

	16/01956/TPO
	2 Granary Court
	No Objections

	16/02029/FULM
	Heslington East
	Approved

	16/02182/FUL
	3 Low Mill Court
	Approved

	16/02300/TCA
	1 Woodyard Cottages
	No Objections

	16/01887/FUL
	2 Granary Court
	Approved

	16/02300/TCA
	1 Woodyard Cottages
	No Objections

	16/02474/FUL
	Croft Cottage
	Withdrawn

	16/02501/FUL
	University of York
	Approved

	16/02521/Ful
	The  Byre
	Refused

	16/02568/FUL
	Sinclair Properties
	Approved

	16/02808/FUL
	Sports Centre
	Approved

	16/02811/CRC3
	Lord Deramore Primary School
	Approved

	16/02919/FUL
	Fulford Golf Course
	Approved


The Pensions Regulator – Duties Checker

Heslington Parish Council is an employer who has to provide a pension.

Their Staging Date is 01 July 2017

What you need to do and by when:

1. Confirm who to contact – Done

FH has exchanged emails with The Pensions Regulator to advise them that both the Primary Contact and the Secondary Contact is Fiona Hill.

2. Choose a pension scheme – Done

The Parish Council has enrolled with Now Pensions Trustees Ltd, 164 Bishopsgate, London, EC2M 4LX with assistance from Ardent IFA Ltd, 80 Clifton, York YO30 6BA. Tel: 01904 655330. Email: hello@ardentuk.com
Type of pension scheme:




Occupational

Employer pension scheme reference (EPSR)



35LZ

Pension scheme registry number (PSR)



12005124

3. Work out who to put into a pension – To Do

This must be done on the Staging Date

4. Write to your staff – To Do

This must be done within six weeks after the Staging Date

5. Declare your compliance – To Do

This must be done within five months after the Staging Date.
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Approved ………………………………………………   Chairman                        Date...............................    


